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Dear Parents 
 
Thank you to the many parents both past and present who either attended our farewell for  
Valda Pedley Wednesday afternoon or who caught up with her before she finished.  We also 
had a special staff farewell for Valda earlier on Wednesday.  We wish Valda every success and 
happiness in whatever her future holds.  We have advertised for a new Administration 
Manager/Bursar and hope to appoint someone as soon as possible. 
 
Valda has requested the following be included in this newsletter: 
“To the St. Mary’s School and Parish Community 
On Wednesday, my final day at St. Mary’s School, I was deeply touched by the generosity and 
warmth of my farewell, not only from families and children past and present but also from my 
friends within the wider St. Mary’s community.  I was truly overwhelmed by everyone’s 
kindness. 
Over the past 20 years it has been my privilege to meet so many families, sharing ups and 
downs, tears and laughter.  Countless memories that I will also treasure.  Watching shy 
(sometimes not so shy!), preps grow into confident 12 year olds, leaving to begin new 
adventures in secondary school.  Ensuring the supply of tissues was adequate for the new 
prep families and the leaving Year 6 families! 
Now my time to head off and explore new experiences has arrived; thank you all for your 
friendship and the trust to watch over and support your children. 
Valda Pedley” 
 
CONFIRMATION: 
Our Year Six students will receive the Sacrament of Confirmation at a Eucharist Celebration lead by 
Bishop Mark  tonight at 7.00 pm in St Mary’s Church.  Please keep these children and their families in 
your prayers:  Gabriel Azzopardi, Rachel Currie, Gemma Deller, Ava Denys, Zed Didenkowski, 
Caitlyn Green, Kiani Howell, Samantha Kakoullis, Caitlin Kelly, Noah Ligudzinski, Jesse Longaretti-
Schreppel, Isabella Merola, Isabella Mitchell, Samuel Molinia, Sebastian Molinia, Michael Morda, Mai 
Nguyen, Eliza Pelns, Jett Porter, Thomas Pye, Lily Sattout, Alana Vuleta, Shannon Williams, Bryanna 
Willie and Ava Zammit.  
 
THANK YOU & FAREWELL: 
To Mrs Renata Pisani who informed me recently that she was no longer able to continue in her role of 
teaching Italian at our school.  Renata has done an amazing job over many years and we wish her 
every success in the future. 
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WELCOME: 
It is with great pleasure that I welcome Mr John Cruikshank to our St. Mary’s staff as our new Italian 
teacher.  John commenced today but will start teaching classes next week.  He will work Mondays 
and Fridays enabling every class to have a 40 minute lesson each week for the remainder of the 
year.  John brings ten years’ experience teaching Italian in primary schools and over thirty years of 
general teaching experience in a range of settings, subjects and levels.  He introduced himself to 
each of the classes today. 
 
FOOTBALL TIPPING: 
As no one has correctly tipped all nine winners in any round the Jackpot this round is $30.  Good 
Luck!  A reminder that unfinancial members are not eligible for any cash prizes. 
 
David Kelly 
Principal 
 
 

 
 Next Tuesday 30th April is our next Walk / Ride to School day. 
 
Friday 17th May is Walk Safely to School day. Walking School Buses will run on this 
day. Look out for further details on Care Monkey. 
 

 
The Premiers Reading Challenge is on again. Students have until September to read or 
“experience” books (Prep to Yr 2 - 30 books, Yrs 3 to 6 - 15 books). Congratulations to 

Cooper Thomas & Tyler Thomas who were both very busy over the holidays reading books. 
They are the first 2 students to complete the challenge. Well done boys   
 

WOOLWORTHS EARN AND LEARN: 
This year we will again be participating in the Woolworths Earn & Learn program. 
Through this program we will be able to get new educational resources for our school - 
all you have to do is when you shop for your groceries at Woolworths collect the 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers. 
This program starts 1st May and concludes on 25th June or while stock lasts. You will 

get one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco and gift cards). 
 
Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet - (which 
is available in the office) when it is complete, the Sticker Sheet can be dropped into the Collection Box in the 
school office foyer. Or you can send the stickers to school and we will place them on the Sticker Sheets. 
At the end of the promotion, we’ll be able to get some great new equipment. The range is extensive and offers 
lots of items ideal for our students - including resources for Maths, English, Science and some fantastic fun 
supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our library. If you would like to know more 
visit woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn. 
 

CROSS COUNTRY TRIALS: 
Firstly a clarification from the Caremonkey note that was sent out last term regarding the Cross 
Country.  Children can compete and proceed on as long as they turn 9 or older by the 31st 

December this year. A reminder that the Cross Country Trials for grades 3-6 will be held next Tuesday 
30th April at the school oval. Trials will start at 8am. Please endeavour to not be late as the children will need 
time to warm up before running. It would be great to see as many children as possible have a go and have the 
chance to represent St Mary's at the District Cross Country Carnival on Friday 10th May. Selection will be 
made from these trials although if a child is absent on this day I will be able to arrange another time during 
school hours to run a trial.  
Tim Lappin 
PE/Sport Teacher 
St Mary's Altona  
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EDUCATION IN FAITH 

2019 Sacrament Dates 

Reconciliation 
Reconciliation: –  

Rite of Commitment Masses:  
4/5/19 9:15 and 6 pm  

OR   
5/5/19 8:30 & 10:30 am 

Eucharist 
Eucharist: -  

Saturday, 10th August, 6 pm  
Saturday, 17th August, 6 pm 

 
Special Dates  

 
28 Apr Orthodox Easter  
29 Apr Memorial of St Catherine of Siena  
29 Apr 5/6T Prayer Assembly 
2 May Memorial of St Athanasius  
3 May Feast of Sts Philip and James, Apostles 

This weekend’s Gospel  

 
John 20: 19–31  

After eight days Jesus came in and stood among them. 

PRAYER FOR OUR 
CONFIRMATION CANDIDATES: 

Lord, you send out your Spirit to 
touch the hearts of all people, so 

that they may believe in you and in 
Jesus whom you sent.  

Look kindly on all candidates for 
Confirmation as they listen to your 

voice. Open their hearts to your 
Spirit and bring to fulfilment the 

good work that you have begun in 
them. As we prepare these children 

for Confirmation, make each of us 
an instrument of Your love. Teach us 

to appreciate what is holy in others, 

and to be patient with what we do 
not understand. Deepen our faith in 

the Gospel and help us to pass it on 
by our example. We pray that you 

will continue to guide us and sustain 
us.  

Through Christ our Lord,  
Amen. 

Weekly Class Masses 

Year 5/6T will lead our next prayer 
assembly of 2019 on Monday the 29th 
of April at 2:20 pm on the theme of 
ANZAC Day. 
 
We then look forward to both of the Prep classes 
leading the parish in prayer at the celebration of the 
mass on Friday the 10th of May at 9:15 am. 
 
 
We welcome you warmly to all of these events and 
would love to see you there. 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


